ADVISORY COUNCIL ON WILDLIFE & FRESHWATER FISH MINUTES

TUESDAY, APRIL 30, 2013
Richardson and Robbins Building Auditorium
89 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware

Phone 302-739-9912, FAX 302-739-6157
ADVISORY COUNCIL           


DIVISION OF FISH & WILDLIFE

PUBLIC
1.  Edward A. Montague, Chair 


1. David E. Saveikis 


3 Visitors
2.  Garrett Grier, Jr., Vice Chair


2. Greg Moore
3.  Charles H. Golt



3. Lt. David Blaasch
4.  Raymond F. Burris



4. Joe Rogerson
5.  Robert C. Nichols



5. Rob Gano
6.  Neal Dukes 




6. Rob Hossler
7.  Craig A. Karsnitz



7. Tess Belcher
8.  Joe C. Johnson



8. Stew Michels
9.  Dean Ratliff (Absent)



9. Craig Rhoads






10. Karen Kennedy
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Montague at 7:30 PM.
Agenda Item 1.   Approval of Minutes (Chairman).

A motion was made and voted unanimously to approve the March 26, 2013 minutes as written.

Agenda Item 2. Aquatic Education Program (Tess Belcher).


Tess Belcher, Trainer/Educator Volunteer Services Coordinator, provided handouts and spoke about the Take A Kid fishing program.  This program is a beginner fishing program for parents and grandparents to bring their children.  Ms. Belcher discussed the four hands on activity stations which are approximately 20 minutes Ms. Dunning answered a variety of questions from Council members and the audience. 

Agenda Item 4.  Deer Season Results (Joe Rogerson).


Joe Rogerson, Deer and Furbearer Biologist, provided a handout and summarized the deer harvest for Delaware for the 2012 – 2013 season with a power point presentation.  Mr. Rogerson explained the deer harvest compared to previous seasons.  The first recorded deer harvest was in 1954 and has showed a steady increase until 2004 when it peaked at nearly 15,000 deer.  Since then the annual harvest has been stable at approximately 13,000 deer.  Delaware hunters harvested 13,302 deer this past season which was a slight decline (1.9%) from the previous year but ranks as the eighth highest harvest all-time.  The harvest in New Castle and Kent Counties was higher this season than last year, 12.5% and 6.0%, respectively, whereas the harvest in Sussex County was down 9.6%.  The number of deer harvested (1,941) during the archery segment was the most for that segment in Delaware’s history.  Since the 2001/2002 season, Delaware hunters have harvested more female deer than males and that trend continued this year with 52% of the harvest being comprised of does.  Division biologists are still evaluating the data and more detailed harvest results will be made available in the near future.
Agenda Item 5.  Coyote Management (Joe Rogerson).


Joe Rogerson gave a power point presentation on coyote management at the request of Director Saveikis who wanted this presentation to be given again for new Council members.  Mr. Rogerson gave a description of what coyotes look like, how large they are, what their sign looks like, their preferred food, and their reproductive potential.  He also discussed how coyotes came to Delaware.  Contrary to various rumors, the Delaware Division of Fish and Wildlife never released coyotes into Delaware.  Instead, through natural range expansion due to landscape alteration (forests converted to agricultural lands) and the elimination of coyote predators, conditions were created in the eastern United States that were favorable for coyotes.  As a result, coyotes expanded their historic range from the Midwest and western U.S. into the Eastern U.S. and can now be found throughout the continental U.S, southern Canada, and as far north as Alaska.  

Mr. Rogerson also discussed some of the research projects that other states have conducted concerning the impacts of coyotes on various other wildlife species.   However, he cautioned that what one state finds in a research project may not also hold true in our landscape.  Every state has its own unique conditions and things may be different from state to state.  For instance, coyote predation rates on fawns in the southeastern U.S. tend to be much higher than what research projects in northern states have found.  As a result, it is unknown where Delaware will fall within the spectrum.  He felt that our fawn predation rates will be similar to the northern states because our deer breeding season and subsequently the fawning season is very short.  80% of the does in our statewide study were bred over just a ten day period.  Compared to some southern states, where they have breeding seasons that expand months, coyotes can have a greater impact on fawns because there is a constant supply of new, vulnerable fawns being born which coyotes can easily capture and kill.  Fawns are most vulnerable to coyote predation in the first few days/weeks of life and around a month of age they are able to avoid coyotes.  Coyotes can only eat so much before they become satiated, thus with a short fawning season they likely won’t be able to have a significant impact.  Coyotes are true generalists and tend to eat whatever food source is most abundant.  They eat small mammals, fawns, birds, fruit, berries, insects, trash, etc…  

Relative to population size, Mr. Rogerson mentioned that even as the State’s Furbearer Biologist, he has never seen a live coyote in this State but he has traveled around the country and in other places coyotes can be a common sighting while driving down the road.  In an attempt to make a comparison to another more common species in Delaware, he stated that DelDOT removes nearly 1,000 deer per year from Delaware roadways that have been struck by cars, and in the past nine or so years, Division staff has only been called to examine two roadkill coyotes.  So unless coyotes have an innate ability to avoid being hit by a car, which is not the case, their abundance in Delaware is not even close to being similar to that of deer.  While we do not know how large the coyote population is at this time, the Division feels their population is still relatively low and any potential impacts to other wildlife species in Delaware would be minimal at this time.    


Mr. Rogerson reported that the Division is working on a new regulation for coyote management but it has not yet been adopted.   

Agenda Item 6.  Director’s Update (Director David E. Saveikis).
Director Saveikis provided the Council members with a copy of the winter 2012 Outdoor Delaware magazine.  He stated that page eight highlights the Division’s various hunting, fishing and boating opportunities for people with disabilities in Delaware and that this magazine also had several excellent photographs of Bombay Hook National Wildlife Refuge.

Director Saveikis gave the following Division update: 
Director Saveikis reported that the Division was getting sponsors for the legislative bills designating gray fox, weasel and skunk as game animals and the scientific collection legislation.  The Division is continuing to work on legislation for enforcement fine violation increases/declassification of certain violations as well as legislation to share select, non-confidential license database information with the Recreational Boating & Fishing Foundation to help the Division market fishing license sales.
Director Saveikis gave an update on the non-native species regulation development.  Draft regulations were reviewed by stakeholder groups which did not identify major issues with nutria and feral hogs.  Council members were given a copy of these proposed regulations for comment last month and were in agreement with the Division’s proposal.  Director Saveikis reported that there were five main concerns on the coyote regulation from a couple of special stakeholder groups who thought that the Division: (1) was premature in allowing the harvest of coyotes without scientifically studying their abundance and distribution, (2) should not propose a year-round season just because surrounding states have one, (3) should establish a harvest limit, (4) should establish a harvest reporting requirement, and (5) should try a tiered approach where lethal control was the last option.  Director Saveikis responded to these groups that the Division would not establish a harvest limit or a tier approach but would modify the regulation to have a reporting requirement and establish an identified hunting and trapping season which would enable the Division then to study population concentrations through harvest reporting data.  Electronic calls will be allowed.  The goal is to have the proposed regulation ready for the hunting season this year, but the regulation now needs to go through a four to six month public process.  
Mr. Hossler stated that it will be too late for this year’s Hunting & Trapping Guide, however there will be a statement in the Guide to “stay tuned” to this proposed regulation.    

APRIL AGENDA ITEM

Rob Hossler introduced James Tepfenhart who requested the Council consider using 22 rifles for rabbit hunting.  


Chairman Montague requested this topic be placed as an agenda item for the April meeting so that the Division could prepare a response.   


Councilmen Nichols and Burris requested that the Division provide a map to identify all Division dog training areas in Delaware.  

AGENDA FOR THE 4/30/2013

 ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING

1. Approval of Minutes (Chairman Montague).
2. Small Caliber Rifles for Rabbit Hunting (Greg Moore).
3. Dog Training Area – Sussex County (Greg Moore).
4. Wildlife Area Habitat Management Update (TBA).

5. Aquatic Ed Update (TBA).

6. Director Update (David E. Saveikis).
There being no further business, a motion was made, seconded and carried that the meeting be adjourned at 8:54 PM.

Sincerely,
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Karen Kennedy

Recording Secretary
